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        Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 
                                 THANK YOU!!! 
The CFA Scholarship Committee would like thank everyone who supported 

our first annual Scholarship Shoot.  We would like to give special recognition 

to the following for donations of $50 or more: 

Sportsman’s Warehouse           Welding & Machine 

RAD Enterprises         Fantastic Sams        Capital Lumber       

Bullseye Archery        Automatic Garage Door of Cheyenne     

Darrel Mullen     Robert Manbeck      Elaine & Ashley Stanhope      

Jim & Monica Mallon     Butch Rupert      Chris & Sarah Burt       

Gregg Lucas       Britney Lewis         Lora & Kent Ketterling 

 

In addition we would like to thank all the shooters : 

Al Tharp    AJ Tharp     Kayla Ketterling     Robert Manbeck 

Jim & Monica Mallon   Phoenix Burt     Mac Wilson 

Michelle Wilson     McKenzie Wilson     Daniel Coles    

Mike Cahoon     David Hays      Myron Reed      Chad Whaley 

Jared Schinzel     Tim Zacharias     Robert Graham      Dan Conrad 

Rick Parish    Hunter Higgins      Hudson Higgins      Randy Burtis 

 

Robert Graham and Kayla Ketterling were our top two fund raisers, 

with a combined total of over $1200.  If I have missed anyone who donated $50 

or more or was a shooter please let me know so you can be recognized!! 

   Congratulations to the CFA Scholarship Recipients 

$1500 – Trey Gregory 

$  500 – Japheth Frauendienst 

Alternate – Alaini Patton 

Thank you to everyone who applied.  We look forward to seeing 

your applications again next year. 

 Shop Vac would whoever took the small shop vac from the range kindly 

return it.  Thank you!!              



 

 May 2016 

     LEAGUES 

  Sunday Paper 
    Will Resume in Fall 

       3D League 
     Tues -Thurs                        
           7 pm 
      Ending May 24 

 
      Summer 3D 
      Beginning June 2 

        Thursday   

           7 pm 

 
      UPCOMING 
        EVENTS 
    Board Meeting 
 June 13, 2016 7pm 
 
   Trad Shoot/BBQ 
        Yard Sale 
      May 21, 2016 
   8 am Registration 
 

      Carp Shoot 
         June 11 
   7:30 am Registration 
         6 pm Weigh In 
 

     RMAA Shoot 
         June 26 
 
            BHW 
       August 6-7 
  

           JOAD 
  Saturday 9-Noon 
      Will Resume in Fall 

        Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 
                             Access Yes Shoot 
Thank you to all who came out to support the Access Yes 

Fundraiser Shoot.  Turnout was not as good as previous years.  Final 

numbers will be included in the June Newsletter.   

                                      Carp Shoot 

         June 11, 2016 - $20/person - Rock Lake 

          7:30 Registration   -   6 pm Weigh In 

CFA will host a Carp Shoot on June 11, 2016.  Registration will 

take place at Rock Lake at 7:30 am.  You may fish anywhere in the 

state; the weigh in will be at 6 pm back at Rock Lake.  Team 

options and other “rules and regulations” will be determined at 

registration by participants. 

                                 Summer 3D League 

CFA will begin a Summer 3D league on June 2.  League will be 

held every Thursday at 7 pm.   

                        Cheyenne Super Day – June 25 

Super Day is June 24.  We need volunteers to help out.                   

            RMAA Shoot – June 26 – Curt Gowdy 

 

             Bow Hunters Weekend  -  August 6-7 

Bow Hunters Weekend will be here before we know it.  We are 

looking for someone for food service for the weekend; must be 

licensed and insured.  If you know of anyone please contact Dan 

Conrad. 

           Outdoor Slam – Curt Gowdy – June 4 

We need volunteers to help with the Outdoor Slam at Curt Gowdy 

on June 4.  Meet at the club @ 8:45 am; done at 3 pm. Contact Dan. 



Minutes 
 CFA Monthly Meeting 

May 9, 2016 

 

The May board meeting was called to order by President, Dan Conrad at 7:00 p.m.  Members present were as 
follows:   Sarah Zacharias, Tim Zacharias, Gary Cox, Daniel Simonson, Jim Mallon, Myron Reed, David Hays, 
Kent Ketterling, Robert Graham, James Frauendienst, Mike Lancaster, Dan Conrad, Al Tharp, Mary Tharp, and 
Connie Crandall. 
 
 
Mary Tharp, Treasurer 

 Mary presented the April treasurer’s report.  The Scholarship Fund account has been set up at the bank 
as well as an additional savings account as discussed in previous meetings.  A total of $15K was moved 
from the checking account to the new savings account.  The total in the Scholarship Fund is $2,525.75. 
 

 The tax accountant is reviewing the CFA books to make suggestions on what we could do to make our 
bookkeeping better. The same accountant will do the year-end audit. 
 

After review of the April treasurer’s report, Bob Graham made a motion to accept the report as presented, 
Tim Zacharias seconded motion; none opposed, motion carried. 
 
 
Old Business 
 

Trad Shoot/BBQ/Garage sale is May 21, 2016. 
 
Access Yes shoot is May 10 & 12, 2016 

 

Butch Rupert 

 Requested update on when the new bow press would be set up in the office for use.  Mary Tharp and 
Mike Lancaster will work on getting the table on the north wall and/or the bookshelves on the east 
wall cleaned and moved so the press can be set up. – Update – the new bow press has been set up in 
the office area. 
 

 Butch Rupert’s daughter quoted a price on the polo shirts with embroidery at $15 per shirt rather than 
the $30 per shirt we purchased prior.  She would charge $25-$50 for the digitized images and the club 
would then own the images.  Butch has a catalog with the same shirts and also t-shirts.  We will 
contact Jeremy to see if we can get the images. – Update – BHW shirts have already been started so 
we will look changes for next year.  Mary will create a new sign-up sheet for additional shirts to get 
an idea on interest and further discussion will take place at a later date on who we will use for 
purchase of shirts.  

 

 Butch suggested we spray foam insulation in the target shed and put electric in the shed so we can 
keep the targets heated in the winter.  Suggested we clean the garage and then spray.  Al Tharp or Bob 
Graham will get an estimate on cost. – Update – Al Tharp received an estimate from Moore Insulation 
for spray in foam insulation.  The estimate was approximately $3000 plus we would need to 
sheetrock or paint for fire barrier protection.  More discussion will follow at a later date. 

 



 RMAA shoot is June 26.  Park vendor will have first refusal on food service.  Dan Conrad will be meeting 
with RMAA prior to the shoot.  

 

 Need to level and haul in rock or recycled asphalt, or pave parking lot.  Estimates on grading, recycled 
asphalt, and pavement are being acquired.  – Update – Estimate to do a complete workover of 
parking including collection pond, culvert, grade, and crushed granite came in at $26K.  All agreed 
this is not feasible at this time.  Tim Zacharias will provide an estimate for recycled asphalt and labor 
to spread and pack with roller at next meeting. **Update – parking lot discussion has been tabled. 

 

 Butch suggested we contact High West Energy to inquire about “yard” lights in the parking lot. – 
Update – work order was filed and locate has been completed.  Al Tharp will follow-up to see when 
installation will be completed. ** Update – the yard lights have been installed!! 

 
 
Gary Cox 

 The webpage has been converted to a new software.  Most of the web pages have been updated with 
current links and several corrections have been made.  If anyone sees anything that needs to be 
corrected please contact Gary and he will get the corrections completed.  The website is looking very 
nice!! Since Jan 1 the website has received 1740 users with an average of 2-3 pages viewed per use. 
 

Al Tharp 

 We will have a complete target inventory on 5/25 at 6 pm.  Update - Target inventory was completed 
on May 11 due to Bullseye needing to place order sooner. 

 
Dan Conrad  

 Carp Shoot – CFA will host a Carp Shoot on June 11, 2016 at Rock Lake. Registration will begin at 7:30 
am with weigh in at 6 pm.  Cost will be $20/person.  All “rules and regulations” will be discussed and 
determined by the participants at registration. 

 
Tim Zacharias 

 Several people have requested a Summer 3D league.  Summer 3D will be Wednesday nights at 7 pm 
beginning June 1.  Tim will run the Summer 3D league.  Update – Summer league was changed from 
Wednesday to Thursday and will start on June 2. 

 
New Business 
 
Connie Crandall 

 A poster is being created with the names of all donors over $50 to be displayed on the bulletin board.  
Suggestion was made that thank you letters also be sent to all those donors.  Connie will create letter 
for Dan to sign including a smaller version of the poster. 
 

 Because the Access Yes Fundraiser is in the spring we will be moving the Scholarship fundraiser to the 
fall and have it on a Saturday so we have more time for fun shoots. 

 
David Hays 

 The Lifetime Membership information is no longer on the application.  After discussion it was 
determined that the Lifetime membership is still available for $500/family per the By Laws.  The 
lifetime membership option will be added to the membership application. 



 

 Ray Ladd is no longer a member of the Board of Directors.  Jim Mallon and James Frauendienst will tag 
team the open position.   
 

Robert Graham 

 Suggested a member of the Club should be able to sponsor an individual for the CFA Scholarship.  More 
discussion will take place on scholarship criteria at a later date.  

 

 Due to increasing costs for the operations of the club and lack of participation for work days, 
suggestion was made to increase dues by $5 for yearly and $75 for lifetime memberships.  This 
suggestion will be added to the annual meeting agenda for discussion and vote. 
 

James Frauendienst 

 Assessment of requirements and cleanup needed at Curt Gowdy range.  There are some stakes that 
need to be replaced, bow racks need repair, etc.  Suggestion was made that an assessment could be 
completed on a Friday night with a workday on Saturday.  Update – an email was sent out for the 
workday on Saturday, May 14. 
 

Al Tharp 

 More discussion is needed on heating and insulation for the shed.  The reduced cost for replacement of 
targets and cores due to damage from being cold would pay for the upgrades to the shed. 

 

 The Outdoor Slam is at Curt Gowdy on Saturday, June 4.  We need volunteers!!   Meet at the club at 
8:45 and finished at 3 pm. 
 

Dan Conrad 

 Bowhunters Weekend 
o We need a caterer/food service provider for BHW.  The provider must be licensed and insured.  

Tim Zacharias will check with DW’s in Laramie.  Al Tharp will contact the vendor outside Home 
Depot and Lowes.  If anyone has any other suggestions, please contact Dan. 

o We have received permission to lock the gates across the trails. 
 
Mike Lancaster 

 Current membership is 221 
 

 
With no further business, motion to adjourn was made by Robert Graham, seconded by James Frauendienst; 
none opposed.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm. 
 

Minutes presented by Connie Crandall, Secretary 
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President 
Dan Conrad  

307-631-6507 
 

Vice President 
Al Tharp 

307-635-7351 
 

Secretary 
Connie Crandall 
307-214-7416 

 
Treasurer  

Mary Tharp 
307-631-6881 

 

Next Board Meeting  

June 13, 2016 

7:00pm 

 

Board Members 

Bob Graham 

Kent Ketterling 

Tim Zacharias 

Sarah Zacharias 

James Frauendienst 
Jim Mallon 

 

 Alternates   

Mike Cahoon 

 

                              
 P.O. Box 20790 
 Cheyenne, WY  82007 
                                      

221 Members 
 


